
EVAA Basketball Board 

March 13, 2017 Minutes 

 

 

Members Present:  Derek Bishop,  Melanie Wilen, Mark Schwanz, Amy Schwanz, Cristi Martin, Pat 

Martin, Nick Ehrman, Julie Hermann, Jeff Plotnik,  Andrew Krull,  Adam Yang, Jason Hoffman, Chad 

Szumylo 

 

 Welcome 

 Meeting called to order at 6:20 pm. 

 

 Girls Program – Amy & Mark Schwanz 

Overall, the teams were not as successful at state this year, but had several close games.  Mark 

& Amy are looking at options for Open Gyms this summer.  The girls teams went to Rogers 

instead of Rochester this year.  They received positive feedback on the change in location.   

Nick Ehrman and Tammy Wiegele will be assistants for the 2017-18 season. 

 

 Boys Program – Jeff Plotnik 

Overall, the boys teams had a successful state tournament.  The record for all teams was 22-19, 

and several teams placed.  All checks have been paid to the coaches.   Mark Heruth will take 

over as Boys Program director for 2017-18.  Jeff will work with him on the transition.  

 

 Finance  – Jake Lowther 

Jake was unable to attend. 

 

 Equipment  - Lisa Spann 

Coaches will drop off the equipment bags at Melissa’s house along with team uniforms.  Lisa will 

connect with Melissa on the pick up of the equipment bags.   Tammy Wiegele will take over 

equipment next year.   

 

 In House – Adam Yang 

Adam will be stepping down as the In House director after this year.   The opening is posted on 

the website.  Adam & Derek have had a few people expressing interest.  

 

 Facilities – Melanie Loch 

Derek Bishop will take over gym scheduling for 2017-18 season.  

 

 EVHS – Danny Olsen 

Danny was unable to attend.     



 Logo Wear & Uniforms 

Melissa was unable to attend.  Dates are set for coaches to drop off uniforms at her house. 

 

 Website – Pat Martin 

Bill Nelson will be taking over the website role.   Pat/Bill will be sending out a notification to 

complete evaluations. 

 

 Concessions – Julie Hermann 

No Updates. 

 

 Girls Tournament – Chad Szymulo 

Chad indicated the girls tournament will be the same weekend as this year.  They will look to 

keep the 1 day tournament format for next year.  We will be competing with Lakeville South 

tournament, but there are conflicts other weekends as well.   

 Boys Tournament – Andrew Krull 

The dates for boys tournament are set for 2017-18.  

 

 Director Update – Derek Bishop 

o Derek walked through a list of proposals for the program in 2017-18.   The group has 

some initial discussions, but no formal votes will occur until the new Board members are 

in place.   

 

 

 

 


